Trinity Presbyterian Church

Stated Session Meeting

February 17, 2019
We Assemble in God’s Name

Members Present: Stephanie Sorge Wing, Moderator; Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session; Dane Byers; Chris Carlberg; Rick Comstock; Melodie Davis; Paul Klemt; Becca Lowrance; Frances Sale; Abby Striebig; Bill Wilson; and Rebekah Nolt, Associate for Pastoral Care.
Absent/Excused: Teresa Harris; Dawn Ruple; Michaela Brino-Dean, Youth Representative. A quorum was present. Approved.
Call to Order:  Stephanie called the meeting to order with prayer at 4:00 p.m.
Devotional:  Becca shared a devotion on substitutionary atonement from Richard Rohrer.
Sharing Joys and Concerns:

1) Bill Wilson shared that Beverly Silver would like to find someone else to take over planning for the Lunch Bunch on the third Sunday of each month.

2) Numerous prayer concerns and joys for members and friends of the Trinity congregation were shared. Stephanie led the Session in a moment of prayer.
Approval of Docket:  Approved as distributed.
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the Stated Session Meeting/Retreat on January 12, 2019 were approved with minor amendments.  The minutes from the Annual Congregational Meeting on January 27, 2019 were approved as distributed.
Clerk’s Report:






Linda Bradley
1) Linda requested approval of the Annual Statistical Report that was submitted to the Presbytery and the Office of the General Assembly.  Approved.  A copy of the report is attached to these minutes.
2) Communion was served during worship and at Dinner Church as approved on Sunday, February 3.  The Reverend Roxana Atwood and Elder Pat Wingo served communion as an extension of the table to one person at Sunnyside Health Care that day.  Extended Communion was also shared with two persons at home by four Ministers of the Word and Sacrament and two elders on Wednesday, February 6.
Pastor’s Report and Concerns:




Stephanie Sorge Wing 
Motions for Session Action:
1) Stephanie requested permission for Brian Bolton, pastor of Shalom Mennonite, to help serve communion on March 3.  The Reverend Andy Sale will be presiding.  Bill moved and Melodie seconded. Approved.
2) Stephanie requested that the Session authorize any PC(USA) Minister of Word and Sacrament having a relationship with Trinity, Honorably Retired or otherwise in Good Standing, to celebrate communion in the extension of Trinity's ministry of Pastoral Care and Compassion, in coordination with the pastoral staff and/or Pastoral Care team. Such celebrations shall include at least one member of the congregation and be reported back to the Pastor and Clerk of Session, in accordance with W-3.0410.  Becca moved and Abby seconded.  Approved.
For Discussion:

1) Stephanie asked if there were any questions about the new Seasonal Team structures at this point.  None were shared, but Stephanie asked Session members to let her know if any questions arise.
2) Stephanie reviewed the purpose of the Myrtle grant Trinity has received – The Myrtle Collaboration: An Initiative to Reclaim the Vocation of Every Child of God will engage sixteen Presbyterian Church (USA) congregations in exploration of how God calls us through our daily activities to contribute our capabilities to God’s purpose.   Part of the initial stage is listening and sharing stories.  Mark Facknitz, Mary Lou McMillin, and Stephanie will be meeting this week with Olivia Haney for coaching on the process of having small groups gather to share stories.  
3) Carolyn Arbuckle is needing to step down as Greeter Coordinator. Chris suggested that the Communications and Outreach Team could take over this responsibility.
For Information:

1) Stephanie participated in a life-giving gathering with a small group from her CREDO experience. This is a group that has covenanted together to continue supporting one another in ministry and life, and they hope to have an opportunity to gather periodically in person. They will be applying for a grant to support this goal.
2) Stephanie has been accepted as an Engle Institute Preaching Fellow. She will be attending a week-long conference at Princeton seminary. It is a wonderful opportunity, and her only regret is that she will have to miss Pentecost Sunday!
3) The Presbytery is taking up an anti-racism focus May 2019-February 2020. For the May meeting, all are invited to read Waking up White and participate in discussion groups. They are looking for some discussion leaders for those small groups, especially from those who have already read/studied the book as Trinity has. There is also an invitation for those who have already read the book to read another book, White Fragility. If there are enough individuals, there will be a small group to discuss that, too. The meeting in May will be at Massanetta Springs, so it would be quite easy to go just for the educational hour, or go and stay for lunch, etc… Please let Stephanie know if you would like to be part of this!
4) Stephanie is still waiting on a more substantive response to a request from The Rehoboth-Tabernacle Interdenominational Church, part of the “Endtime Message Broadcasting Alliance,” to use Trinity building space. She sent an email outlining our needs/requests/accommodations. They are still discussing on their end, but at the same time asked about having someone in NY send money through Trinity to the family of the person Stephanie has been in contact with. She said that we could not accommodate that.
5) With the shift to Seasonal Teams, our team meeting needs are different. The standing Administrative Teams are: Building and Grounds, Communications and Outreach, Finance, Nominating, Pastoral Care, and Personnel; these teams will continue to meet as needed and as scheduled. Because Stephanie’s presence is not needed at every team meeting, she is asking that teams explicitly let her know if she is needed to attend meetings as they are being scheduled. To be a better steward of time, it is often easier and sometimes more productive for her to work with team chairs ahead of or after team meetings as needed. 
Upcoming Dates:

1) March 3 - Ecumenical Pulpit Swap, Rev. Brian Bolton preaching here (Stephanie will be at Shalom)
2) March 4- Healing and Wholeness service, 7:00 p.m.
3) March 6 - Ash Wednesday service at 7:30 p.m., Trinity members encouraged to work in clothes closet
4) March 24 - Rebekah Preaching, Stephanie on vacation
5) April 18 - Maundy Thursday; April 19 - Good Friday; April 21 - Easter
6) 2019 Vacation - March 22-29, July 27-August 3 - still two weeks TBD, potentially the week after Easter, but unsure at this time.
7) 2019 Continuing Education - June 9-15 - preaching conference at Princeton; October 7-13 - Montreat conference
We Celebrate Both the Present and Our Vision for the Future

Seasonal Teams:

Motion for Session Action:





Dawn Ruple, Stephanie Sorge Wing
1) The Lent Seasonal Team requested approval of an alternative offering to Our Community Place in lieu of Easter lilies and tulips.  Approved.  This needs to be communicated to the counters and the Treasurer.
For Information:
1) The Pentecost Seasonal Team needs a few more members.
Marks Groups and House Churches:
Motion for Session Action:

1) The Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA) Marks Group requested permission to sponsor a musical concert fundraiser at the Bridgewater Church of the Brethren on June 2 to raise money to split between Presbyterian Disaster Assistance and the relief efforts in Pollacksville in North Carolina.  Questions raised during discussion included possible conflicts with high school graduations and Trinity’s Dinner Church. Approved.
2) Carolyn Tallman may be asked to preach on April 28 or a Sunday in May.  Approved.
For Information:

1) Sanctuary House Church will share its covenant at the March Session meeting.
Standing Teams:

Building and Grounds





Paul Klemt, Dane Byers
Motion for Session Action:


None
For Discussion:

1)  Paul asked if there is sufficient lighting in the parking lot.  If not, how much needs to be added and where?  It was decided to leave the outside light by the main entrance on all night. Paul will put up a sign requesting people to leave it on at all times.  The pole and light by the main entrance need to be removed. The solar light on the fence needs to be deactivated.  Dane will check into the light by Stephanie’s office.  
2) The Building and Grounds Team is considering re-doing the unisex restroom – nearest to the sanctuary.  The waterless urinal has an unpleasant odor, and removal would add considerably to the cost of the renovation. Consensus was that this should be included in the plans.
Communication and Outreach




Chris Carlberg, Melodie Davis
Motion for Session Action:

None


For Information:

1) Dinner Church at 4:00-7:00 p.m. on March 3, 2019 will be a pot luck at Community Mennonite Church.  
Finance Team






Linda Bradley, Rick Comstock
Motion for Session Action:
1) The Finance Team requested two edits for Finance Team section of Operations Manual:

a) Section 2.D  Prepare and distribute interim giving statements to the congregation three times twice a year (April 30, distributed in May; September 30, distributed in October).  (This is in addition to the distribution of annual giving statements in January.)
b) Section 2.I  Prepare a report on the status of long-term investments (cash reserve funds and special funds) for the Session quarterly. (New)
Motion approved.

For Discussion:
1) Discussion on the responsibility for updating and maintaining the church roll and register was tabled until the next Session meeting.
For Information:

1) The Treasurer’s Report will be available at the end of next week.  Linda will email the report and a handout on how to read the report to the Session at that time.

2) The February 3 Souper Bowl Offering was $353.64.  The youth group requested that this amount be sent to the Craigsville Presbyterian Church to help with their food bank program.

3) The Solar Panel Fund is now over $10,000 because of individual contributions and monies from the sale of Fair Trade items.  The Finance Team would like suggestions for how Fair Trade monies should be allocated now. It was decided to initially set aside an additional $1,000 for ongoing maintenance of the panels.  
Nominating Committee

For Information:

Rick Comstock and Abby Striebig will serve, along with members elected at the Congregational Meeting: Mary Knapp, Steve Rinehart, and Susan Phend.
Pastoral Care:






Frances Sale, Rebekah Nolt 
Motion for Session Action:
None
For Discussion:

1) There is a lack of sign-ups for Extended Communion Servers.  The team would like to consider making this part of the house steward responsibilities, following the month they serve as house steward, so as not to overload their first Sunday.  The house steward would be responsible for either finding one other elder to serve with them, or two elders to serve instead of them.  The Pastoral Care Team is working on creating a list of all eligible servers who are willing to be called upon to help with extended communion.  The team is also planning to host an elder training for extended communion for those who have not served before and are unsure of what it entails, with a date to be determined.  This recommendation will be revisited at the March Session meeting.
For Information:

1) The Pastoral Care Team will have a kitchen training at 9 a.m. on March 3 to help ensure Seasonal Teams have the information and resources they need.  

Personnel Committee:





Larry Barber
No report  
Presbytery Meeting
The Presbytery meeting will be held on February 23 at Bethel Presbyterian Church in Staunton.  Paul Klemt will be our commissioner. An educational hour on year-round stewardship will be held from 11:00-12:00.  Anyone can attend that session.
Processing the Meeting:  
There was a short discussion on the new order and organization of the Session meeting.

Next Meeting:  Sunday, March 17, at 4 p.m. (Dane Byers will have devotions.)
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned and closed with prayer at 6:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
_____________________________



_______________________________
Linda Bradley,






Stephanie Sorge Wing,

Clerk of Session





Moderator
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